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The compendium is a written compilation of designations, closures, permit requirements, and 

other restrictions adopted under the Superintendent’s discretionary authority. A public comment 

period was held January 15 – February 15, 2021 regarding changes proposed for incorporation 

into the 2021 Denali National Park and Preserve Superintendent’s Compendium. Two 

submissions were received, both regarding changes related to regulation of e-bikes and neither 

containing substantive comments. 

 

The comments received by the NPS regarding e-bikes stressed the need for the NPS to manage 

that use to protect public safety and park resources. In addition to the changes to the 2021 

compendium addressing e-bike use, the NPS manages e-bike use through existing regulations in 

section 13.50 of the Superintendent's Compendium as well as the general provisions of 36 CFR 

related to traffic safety and hazardous conduct. The NPS has the authority to manage e-bike use 

under these existing regulations to project public safety and park resources. 


